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Jeff Levine, AICP, Director

Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator

October 12, 2012

Sidney St. F. Thaxter Esq.

Curtis Thaxter

One Canal Plaza, Suite 1000

PO Box 7320

Portland, ME  04112-7320

RE:
Meserve Conservation Easement – Cushing Island 106A-C-023 & 106A- A-012

Dear Attorney Thaxter,

I am in receipt of your request for a determination in regards to a conservation easement concerning two properties on Cushing Island described by tax map #106A-C-023 & 106A-A-012.   I have made my initial review of your request.  I will need a little bit more information before I can finalize my determination.

Because the conservation easement results in the transfer of land from the Schuck property, I will need to see a survey to confirm that the transfer of land will not in some way put the Schuck property in jeopardy with the Land Use Zoning Ordinance.  It appears that total land area will not be jeopardized.  However, the submitted survey does not delineate any structures on the Schuck property.  The Assessor’s information indicated that there are structures on this property.  Please submit a scaled survey locating all the existing structures so I can confirm that the proposed transfer of land will not violate any of the IR-1 zone dimensional requirements. 

If you have any questions concerning this request, please contact me at (207) 874-8695.
Very truly yours,

Marge Schmuckal

Zoning Administrator
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